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Directory

1. Form for all nations to fill out for addresses

2. The membership fee

3. Approved bar and plates

1. Inside you find a form for correct addresses. Please fill that out to have it correct for all purposes in use for EPF and IPF. Please also mark who shall get the EPF INFO, maximum 2 persons per nation/federation.

2. The membership fee.  It’s now near the end of the year, two more months only. As we will not see each other until March earliest at the Danube Cup in Hungary or April as next, I ask you to pay the membership fee 2003 at the next 3 competitions this year. As upcoming are the Men’s Open in Slovakia, then the Women’s European in Finland and as last the World Open Benchpress championships in Luxembourg. The fee is 250 €.

3. AGAIN: The new rule, that the bar and the plates used in all European Championships must have the IPF approval, will start on 1st of January 2003. 

The fine not to do so is higher than the price to buy  an approved bar. IPF approved bars and plates are produced by Eleiko, Leoko or Ivanko and  EPF can give assistance to all organisers to order such equipment directly from the producer to lowest price. Contact the Gen. Secr. Köberich or President Wahlström.

Also IPF approved stands for Squat and Bench Press should preferably be used at the platform and can be ordered directly from ER Equipment in Denmark.

Heiner Köberich
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